PAWCATUCK RIVER HARBOR MANAGEMENT COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

November 13, 2008

Chairman Dilley called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.  Those present at this meeting of the Pawcatuck River Harbor Management commission held at the Edythe K. Richmond Homes Community Building were:

Mr. Scott Dilley, Chairman   
          Mr. George Smith, Secretary                                          Ms. Joyce Ballou, Regular Member        Mr. Steven Schaub, Alternate Member  
Harbor Master John O’Brien, ex-officio member    
Chairman Dilley appointed Mr. Schaub as a voting member this evening in Dr. Berman’s stead. 
The September 2008 minutes were reviewed.  Ms. Ballou made a motion to accept the minutes.  Mr. Smith seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

There were no local or state representatives present.  The September and October finance reports were presented and accepted.  The harbor master reported that he is still researching the dilemma of the sailboat that drifts into the Davis shellfish beds.  It appears the markers set out by Mr. Davis have moved from original placement.  The Commission will work on drafting a letter regarding the status of the Plan to be mailed with mooring renewal applications.  Ms. Ballou asked Mr. O’Brien if he could have the 
GPS plot of moorings on the river ready for the next meeting.

Correspondence requiring no action will be placed in the file.  E-mail regarding members expired terms (Dr. Richard Berman, Mr. Scott Dilley and Ms. Joyce Ballou) was reviewed and members were asked to submit a letter of interest if they want to stay on the Commission or a letter of resignation if they do not wish to stay on.  This can be done by regular mail or via e-mail to jramey@stonington-ct.gov.  Mr. Schaub made a motion for the yearly schedule of meetings to remain the same.  Motion seconded by Mr. Smith and passed unanimously. 

Under Old Business, Chairman Dilley advised that he is still waiting for a response from the town attorney regarding his review of the last draft of the Plan.  He also stated that this draft is on the web site.

There was no new business to discuss.
There being no further business, motion to adjourn at 7:45pm was made by Mr. Schaub and seconded by Mr. Smith.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

George Smith

Sceretary

